BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

June 18, 2004

The Selectmen held a meeting on Friday, June 18, 2004, 4:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman 



Christopher R. Lombard  



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager 



Edward Maccaferri, Treasurer/Collector



Laurence Pizer, Town Clerk

Meeting called to order by the Chairman at 4:00 p.m.

TEMPORARY BORROWING

Mr. Maccaferri presented a request to authorize temporary borrowing of

$3,300,000 to fund FY 05 capital projects including the infrastructure

management plan and school technology program.  The temporary borrowing is

in anticipation of bonding.

Motion made by Selectman Lombard, seconded by Selectman Quintal to authorize the Treasurer/Collector to temporary borrowing in the amount of $3,300,000.  VOTED 3-0 to approve the temporary borrowing

ACCEPTANCE OF TALCOTT DEED

Mr. Sylvia presented a request from the Community Preservation Committee/Town Counsel for the Board of Selectmen to accept the Talcott Deed.  Mr. Sylvia explained that accepting the deed would complete the acquisition of the Talcott property, consistent with Town Meeting action taken on June 1, 2004.

Motion made by Selectman Lombard, seconded by Selectman Quintal to accept the deed to the Talcott property.   VOTED 3-0 to accept the deed

OLD BUSINESS/LETTERS/NEW BUSINESS

Chairman Tavares advised the Board on the process to be followed for committee appointments.  Mr. Tavares informed the Board that committee incumbents that were uncontested would not be required to be interviewed.  The Board would interview all contested seats and any new applicants. 

There was consensus among those members present on the process to be followed.

Selectman Lombard inquired about the reduction in membership for the Nuclear Matters Committee.  He stated that the Committee wished to reduce its number and wanted to make sure that the Clerk to the Selectmen reflected the reduction in the number of seats available for appointment.  The Board requested that staff contact the Chairman of the Nuclear Matters Committee to request a letter regarding the proposed reduction.

Motion made by Selectman Quintal, seconded by Selectman Lombard to adjourn the Selectmen’s Meeting at 4:35 p.m.  VOTED 3-0 to adjourn

Mark Sylvia

Acting Clerk

